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COMMODOREõS CORNER 
From DOUG FRANCE - COMMODORE 
 

Since the last newsletter I have attended to two confrontations of cars and boat 
trailers. I urge all club members to use best manners and think of others when 
you park at the marina. It is important that we all set a good example to the gen-
eral public.  

The good news is through the good efforts of Jim Murdock and his team we have 
our resource consent renewed for 35 years. The only part now to complete is a 
survey of the reclaimed area and establish a title.  Once we have this, we will 
have more control over the parking area. 

We are attempting to encourage more youth participation in conjunction with the 
Lake Manuwai Recreational Group and are asking for helpers at both the lake and 
Doves Bay. Contact me if you can assist 0274335709. 

Yachting NZ had a successful week with the Have a Go sailing programme with 
Riverview School at the lake. In conjunction with Yachting NZ, I have visited 6 
more schools in the area to gain their participation in the Have a Go programme 
in term 4 at the Lake or Doves Bay.  

In the second week of these school holidays I am organising a Picnic sail with Cen-
tre boarders, in conjunction with the Lake Manuwai Group to build confidence 
and have fun sailing; all welcome.  Phone me at home 4074045. 
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Sunday dawned, fine again (although the days are 
certainly getting shorter) and saw pretty much the 
same contingent back on the beach for pancakes, 
banana and maple syrup. 

For the younger ones, who still had not had an ad-
equate sugar fix, after the pancakes and maple 
syrup, Jo White organised an Easter Egg hunt. 

All good fun for those that attended, just wish we 
could see some more members and their families 
at these beach functions. 

A big thanks to Ernesto Mader-Mattheis for the 
photos. 

The next major social event on the calendar is the 
ñWoolshed Partyôô on the 30th April in the club-
house. We have Paul Godden and his JPG  band 
playing, who have a happy knack of getting every-
body up and moving. Also Leanne McKinnon and 

 ______________________________________ 

 

As space allows the ôstories on the seaõ will 
be published; out-of-date transcripts are just 
as interesting for their adventures. 

If you have something to share, feel free to 
send it along. 

 

Cheryl Rymer 

Editor 
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HOUSE & SOCIAL AND 
LAUNCH & CRUISE REPORT 
From PETER WILSON - REAR COMMODORE 
 
Well, there goes Easter, and we are quarter of the 
way through 2016 already. 

The traditional Easter Friday Breakfast was well 
attended in the clubhouse and enjoyed by all. Once 
again thanks to Charles and Daniel. 

The weather gods blessed us, and gave us a great 
weekend.  

Saturday afternoon saw a large number of boats in 
Opunga, which led to drinks and a BBQ ashore. 
Opua Cruising Club had had a similar function the 
previous day, and had heard what we had planned, 
so decided to stay on and gate-crash our party. 
They were most welcome, and added to the fellow-
ship on the beach.  


